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ROSANNA LITTLE ATHETICS CLUB
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
SEASON 2005/2006
Friday 17™ March 2006

Meeting Open - Welcome by President, Marine Bovo

Apologies
Minutes from Previous Meeting - taken as read

Business Arising

Reports (all taken as read)
5.1 President's Report
5.2 Secretary's Report
5.3 Treasurer's Report
5.4 Team Manager's Report
5.5 Registrar's Report
- 5.6 Fundraising Report

Election of 2006/2007 Committee
6.1 Nominations received

6.2 Nominations accepted

General Business
7.1 Club vote on new Motio

Meeting closed

Dinner served

10. Presentation of Awards



ROSANNA LITTLE ATHLETICS CLUB

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held 18 March 2005
at Willinda Park

Present: As per Attendance Book

Apologies:  McKendry, Bashta, Sismanes, Turner, Getson, Stewart

Open Meeting: 7.40pm

President's Welcome

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held 26 March 2004

Taken as read
Moved - Glenys Schubert - 2* Marino Bovo

Business arising from Minutes
Nil
Moved - Ross Walker - 2™ Chris Greenwood

Reports
President's Report
Secretary's report
Team Manager's Report
Treasurer's Report
Uniform Coordinator's Report
Fundraising Report
Taken asread .
Moved - Jenni Purdey - 2™ Marino Bovo
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Election of 2005/2006 Commiitiee

Position Nominee Nominated by Seconded
President Marino Bovo Sharon David Jenni Purdey
Team Manager David McKinnon | John David Sharon David
Secretary (acting) | Sharon David Sue Richardson Karen Milne
Assistant Team Anthony Crabtree | David McKinnon | Raylene Crabtree
Manager




Treasurer Marino Bovo John David Anna Bovo
Uniform Karen Milne Karen Milne Kate Greenwood
Coordinator

Fundraising Kate Greenwood Sharon David Jenni Purdey
General Committee | Rainer Reinbold Reiner Reinbold S David

General Committee | Bonita Reinbold Bonita Reinbold S David

General Committee | Chris David Ross Walker Rhys Purdey

All nominations accepted

General Business

Nil

Meseting closed - 8.00pm

MinAGMO05.doc




PRESIDENT’S REPORT — SEASON 2005/2006

As this is my first year as President, I found season 2005 — 2006 very

-rewarding for both myself and the Rosanna Club. Our recruitment has
been very successful once again reaching a total of 89 athletes with 52
new registrations of which 23 were On-Trackers.

The on-track program continues to be an integral part of our club and
indeed DVLAC. It enables our young athletes to participate on a weekly
basis and also having lots of fun as well as learning different facets of
track and field events for when they progress through to competition
program in full. ‘

My thanks go to the parents for their support of this fine program and to
the children for their enthusiasm. The club and I would like to express our
thanks to Chris David for his role as On-Track Leader.

To our Club athletes, I congratulate all of you on your wonderful
achievements throughout the season whether it be at club level, region or
state championships and for this reason I only hope you continne your
success with us next year. We have a delightful group of children who
made my mornings each week jump for joy as many of them obtained
lots of PB’s and having a big smile on their face when a Gold Star is
placed on their tickets. Tonight I and the club will acknowledge 3 young
adults whose journey in their Little Athletics career has come to an end.
To Simone David, Stephanie Arrowsmith and Giles Richardson I wish
you all the very best of success in your future endeavours. Your attitude
to the sport is very admirable. Good luck to you all.

I have been extremely fortunate in my first year as President to have a
wonderful and very enthusiastic committee, so I take this opportunity to
thank you all for your tireless and willingness contribution given to the
club throughout the season whether it be at our Commiittee Meetings or
on Saturdays at the Rosanna table collecting subs, recording athletes
results and answering many queries. Keep up the good work.

Our fundraising activities this season was a huge success. I would like to
pass my sincere thanks to Kate Greenwood for her time and effort in
organising these activities starting with our cake stall held on relay centre
championship day and finishing with a chocolate drive. Again thank you
to everyone who donated to our fundraising activities as these funds are



essential in providing our end of season functions and also providing our
athletes trophies.

Our athletes were chosen to represent the Diamond Valley Little Athletics
Centre (DVLAC) at Region and State Championship where they
competed in Relays, Track and Field, Multi-Event and Cross Country.
Their contributions enabled DVLAC to be extremely competitive at these
levels. The Rosanna club has maintained a strong presence during the
season and all our athletes have done us proud.

On behalf of Rosanna LAC, Committee, Parents and Athletes I would
like to thank the DVLAC Executive for their time and efforts in providing
all of us with another successful and enjoyable season of Little Athletics.

Our Committee officiated at our two venues Discus 2 and Shotput 3 and
were never short of retrievers, measurers or recorders; we have regular
volunteers assisting in all Centre duties including canteen, toilet duty;
ticket writing for the front and back straight and circular events as well as
Centre set up and pack up. I thank you all for your assistance and support
given throughout the season and I only hope that your assistance with the
club will continue to be a long and happy one.

I'would like to take this opportunity to extend a special thanks in
particular to Sharon David who is leaving us tonight. She has been with
our club for the past-9 season and in that time she has carried out duties as
Committee Member, Secretary and President. Her welcoming smile and
encouragement at the Rosanna table will be missed by us all.

On behalf of Rosanna LAC, Committee, Parents and Athletes I wish her
and her family all the very best for the future.

In closing , I encourage all of you to continue to support your children in
their athletic aspirations and remain a part of this club. I would also ask
parents to raise your hand and become a member of our Committee you
will find it enj joyable and rewarding and above all this is one way of
supporting your children in their endeavours.

To the incoming Committee for season 2006-2007 I wish all the success.
Parents and athletes I hope you have a safe and restful winter and look
forward to seeing you all back next season.

Sincere regards

Marino Bovo
President — Rosanna LAC



SECRETARY'S REPORT - SEASON 2005/2006

It is with a heaﬁy heart that I write this, my final report,
which marks the end of a 9 year association with the Rosanna
club.

My job as secretary involved dealing with all correspondence
sent to the club (both email and “snail” mail), reporting
these to the committee and taking minutes at our monthly
Committee meetings. The Committee meeting minutes have
recorded all reports from committee members, including
Treasurer, Team Manager, DVLAC Delegate, Registrar and
Uniform Coordinator and discussions and decisions on issues
arising at Club and Centre levels.

The 2005/2006 Committee comprised of only 2 returning
members, myself and David McKinnon and I would like to
acknowledge the new members’ enthusiasm and dedication. The
fresh input has seen our fundraising profits increase, and a
dynamic club full of many ideas for the future. Our club will
have a very bright outlook thanks to their input.

Activities this season have included a very successful
Registration morning in the Rosanna Parklands and 2
profitable Fundraising endeavours, these being our Centre
Fundraising day held on Centre Relay Championship day and our
marvellous Chocolate drive. Thank you, Kate Greenwood for
your tireless efforts for the club.

Again the Centre Committee, via Andrew Edney, have regularly
sent relevant information to clubs via email and the weekly
DV8 newsletter. This wealth of information has seen the
elimination of the weekly secretary’s meetings during the
course of Saturday’s program.

Rosanna has had regular input at the monthly DVIAC Delegate’s
meetings. Our representation has come from Anthony Crabtree,
Marino Bovo and on occasion Chris Greenwood. Anthony was also
the DVIAC representative at the monthly Northern Metro Region
meetings. Their support of our club is greatly appreciated.

The parents and athletes of our great club are such a huge
support, it makes the jobs of all committee members enjoyable
and rewarding. I encourage all current families to continue
their association with Rosanna and I sincerely hope that all
our Rosanna athletes have enjoyed their season and that they
return in Season 2006/2007.



Thank you all once again for your years of support and may
your years with Rosanna reward you as they have my family and
I.

Sharon David
Secretary
Season 2005\2006



TEAM MANAGERS REPORT - SEASON 2005/2006

It has been another very successful year for athletes in the Club. With over 80
registrations we regularly had 55 — 60 athletes compete week in week out. The
improvement in performance this year of many athletes was outstanding — with many
getting a 20 per cent improvement in performance in events between the start and the
end of the season.

I'would encourage parents to review their athletes performance journey over the
season with them.

The number of personal best performances by athletes each week continned to grow
as the season went on — I kept havmg to go to the newsagent constanﬂy throughout
the season to get replacement “s

The interclub relay events were a highlight of the year with a number of Rosanna
teams in the medals.

Medals in this seasons Centre Championships were won by Danyon Reinbold,
Natalie Starr, Hemi Raheke, Tim Kuek, Laurence Schubert, Jade Crabtree, Greg
Beriman, Peter Bovo, Olivia Reinbold, Alex Copeland, Kara Harbinson, Stephanie
Arrowsmith, Patrick Donnelley, Hayley Van Zuylekom, Clare Greenwood, Alex
Copeland, Kate Van Zylekom and Giles Richardson.

We had athletes compete successfully at region and state relays the region and state
multi event and at the State championships.

Stand out performances at the higher level of little aths came from Jade Crabtree -
first in the State Multi event for U10 girls and second in the State in the U10 girls 80
hurdles, and Laurence Schubert — second in the State Multi event for the U10 boys,
and first in the State for the U10 boys 80 Hurdles.

Club records were set bjr Laurence in the U10 boys 200m, and 80 Hurdles; by Jade in
the U10 girls 80 Hurdles; and Olivia Getson in the U12 girls Hurdles.

Centre records were set by Laurence in the BU10 80 Hurdles and by Jade in the GU10
Multi Event.

Thank you to Anthony Crabtree for co- ordmatmg athletes participation in Wednesday
night training,.

David McKinnon
Team Manager



REGISTRAR’S REPORT — SEASON 2005/2006

89 registrations were received this season
47 Boys
42 Girls
37 Re-registrations
52 New registrations
40 before the season started
26 on the day the season started
18 towards the end of last year
2 late in the season this year.

It’s been wonderful to see existing club members gain in experience and improve on
their times and distances.

It is also thrilling to see the brand new faces shining when achieving better times and
measures than when they first started.

Thank you all for making the Rosanna LAC the happy club it is.

Chris Greenwood.



JFUNDRAISING REPORT — SEASON 2005/2006

The annual cake stall and raffle raised approx. $430.00 this season. It was
a fabulous effort on Sharon’s behalf to arrange and collect a wide variety
of donations that she then presented, beautifully wrapped, on the day.
Thank you to all the wonderful parents & kids who baked goodies for the
cake stall.

The MARS chocolate drive was organised as a special fundraiser this
season so we can purchase our own weather shelter. Marino has ordered a
double sized shelter (see Greenbriar’s) in Rosanna colours.
Screenprinting will be completed once we have selected a team mascot.
Next season we will all be spared the rain, hail & UV rays!

Kate Greenwood wishes to give a HUGE thanks to all the families who
bought and sold the choccies to raise a massive $1350.00.

Kate has lots of ideas for smaller scale fundraising for next season — how
do Christmas puddings and fruit mince pies sound?? If there are any
parents who would like to assist with fundraising please make yourself
known to Kate early on in the 06/07 season.

Kate Greenwood
Fundraiser 2005/2006



